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Question 3

Since its filing of Application No. 97-11-038, have there been any changes in classification of 
PG&E facilities, i.e., from ISO control to IOU control, and vice versa? If so, please list these 
changes, when they occurred, and where they are documented.

Answer 3

Since the formation of the CAISO and the initial transfer of operational control of 
PG&E’s electric transmission facilities from PG&E to the CAISO, there have been 
changes in classification of PG&E facilities (i.e. from CAISO to PG&E control, or vice 
versa). In instances where there is a change in the classification of an existing PG&E 
facility from PG&E control to CAISO control (or vice versa), PG&E submits a change 
request to the CAISO Transmission Register according to the CAISO Procedures to 
Identify the Need for or the Need to Terminate CAISO Operational Control over 
Transmission Facilities, which are attached to this response as Exhibit A. A list of these 
changes is not maintained by PG&E. To compile a list of these changes would be a 
substantial undertaking that would not have been possible to complete within the time 
given for responses to these data requests.
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